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Mediators said they were close to signing a power-sharing accord for Liberia on Monday, 
cementing progress toward peace after the resignation of President Charles Taylor and the lifting 
of a 10-week rebel siege of the capital.  The progress came after the lead rebel movement 
dropped a condition that had threatened to scuttle the peace talks in Accra, Ghana.  The rebel 
group, Liberians United for Reconciliation and Democracy, yielded on a demand for one of the 
highest posts in the interim power-sharing government, which is meant to lead Liberia for two 
years.  The rebels had wanted the post of vice-chairman. West African mediators had threatened 
to suspend the talks for a month unless the rebels relented. 

"We want to prove to the entire world that this whole thing is not about LURD wanting power," 
George Dweh, a leader of the rebel delegation, said Sunday.  A week ago, President Charles 
Taylor ceded power and took exile in Nigeria under pressure from rebels laying siege to Liberia's
capital.  Liberia's post-Taylor government and the country's second rebel group already have 
agreed not to seek the highest jobs in the interim government.  With the compromise, negotiators 
tentatively set a 6 p.m. (2 p.m. EDT) signing ceremony for the peace accord.  The deal would 
call for current President Moses Blah to cede power by October, handing control over to the 
interim government. That government would see Liberia through elections.

Taylor handed over power to Blah when he resigned Aug. 11, heading into exile in Nigeria under 
pressure from West African leaders, the United States, and the rebels.  The two rebel movements 
and the government would be shut out of the top administration posts of chairman and vice 
chairmanship, but have a share of Cabinet posts and legislative seats.  Gen. Abdulsalami 
Abubakar, the former Nigerian junta leader mediating the talks, said he hoped "all the parties 
will sign a comprehensive peace agreement" Monday.

Abubakar held out the possibility that the main rebel movement might be given an additional 
three days to sign, saying it still had "minor issues" to resolve.  "If there should be any 
difficulties, it will only be over technicalities," Abubakar said.  "I was not disappointed," Blah, 
who returned from talks late Saturday without a hoped-for peace deal, told The Associated Press. 
"The process is on."  About 1,000 members of a planned 3,250-strong West African 
peacekeeping force have been deployed to Liberia. About 200 U.S. Marines are billeted at the 
airport to back up the force if necessary.

Jacques Klein, the U.N. special representative for Liberia, said the United Nations was giving 
$50 million to help pay for demobilizing fighters, replacing corrupt security forces and repairing 
Liberia's water and electrical systems.  Klein also rejected suggestions that Liberia, once sub-
Saharan Africa's richest nation, be placed under some kind of U.N. stewardship.  On Sunday, 
families filled churches in Monrovia to give thanks for the end of the rebel siege and families 
living in the abandoned Ministry of Foreign Affairs building in Monrovia hauled home some of 
the 70 tons of corn meal distributed Sunday by the World Food Program.

For Kafa Teah, a 39-year-old father of eight, it was the first food aid since early June.  The 
family, driven from its home by fighting, had sold all of the possessions it had carried for food 



during the siege, then lived off leaves and other foraged food.  "We need not only food, but total 
peace. They need to stop fighting so we can get back on our feet and work for ourselves - rather 
than being spoon-fed by others," said Teah, a Baptist preacher.


